
 

 

 

Warringah Urban Fringe Association Incorporated 

(WUFA), 

PO Box 125, 

Belrose, 2085 

Ph: 0419 777 502 
www.warringahurbanfringeassociation.org.au 

 

24 April 2015, 

Jonathon O’Dea,  

Member for Davidson. 

Suite 8A, 12-18 Tryon Rd, 

Lindfield, 2070 

 

Dear Jonathon, 

 

Oxford Falls Valley and Belrose North Strategic Review, Warringah  

 

Thank you for your letter of 2 April 2015. The letter from Carolyn McNally only slightly retracts from the 

unjustifiable zonings included in the letter by Marcus Ray to Warringah Council dated 23 January 2015. 

 

We now seem to have a ridiculous situation. In the letter by Marcus Ray to Warringah Council dated 23 

January 2015 which was written on behalf of the Minister (refer to Appendix A for the letter), Marcus Ray 

has stated “There is sufficient evidence to implement the findings of the strategic review…”, and has 

included proposed zonings. 

 

Warringah Council have used this letter and proposed zonings to pass a motion that states: 

 

 

Now in the letter from Carolyn McNally (refer to Appendix B for the letter) Carolyn McNally has stated 

“council will have to adequately justify to the Department at Gateway that the land identified as having no 

to moderate environmental development constraints should be made an environmental zone” 

 

 



 

 

 

Now it would appear Warringah Council is going to spend a lot of time and money preparing a planning 

proposal based on the perceived endorsement of the zonings by the Minister (re Marcus letter of 23 January 

2015). When the Planning Proposal arrives at Gateway, it would appear there is no justification for the 

proposed zonings.  

 

Appendix D of this letter is a copy of a letter that I have sent Marcus Ray in response to a letter he send me 

dated 27 March 2015 (refer to Appendix C).  

 

Appendix E of this letter is a copy of a letter that I have sent Minister Rob Stokes on 19 April 2015. 

 

Unfortunately you have not achieved the outcome that the residents want. We want a process with 

integrity. We want the unanimous recommendation of the Warringah Development Assessment Panel to be 

followed.  

 

WUFA requests your urgent intervention in this process to ensure our members (a church, schools, tennis 

centre, golf club, nurseries and over one hundred private landowners) are not unfairly zoned as an 

Environmental Zone, and that Stage 2 of the Strategic Review be undertaken by an independent organisation 

urgently so minimum lots sizes and correct strategic zonings can be applied. We ask you to keep the whole 

area deferred until Stage 2 of the Strategic Review is completed. This recommended process will allow the 

deferred area to be considered in regard to the recently released “A Plan for Growing Sydney”. 

Can you please pursue this matter urgently on behalf of your constituents? 

Yours sincerely, 

 

John Holman 

President 

Warringah Urban Fringe Association Inc. (WUFA) 

Email: president@warringahurbanfringeassociation.org.au 

 

 



 

 

Appendix A – Letter from Marcus Ray (23 January 2015) 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Appendix B – Letter from Carolyn McNally (30 March 2015) 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Appendix C – Letter from Marcus Ray (27 March 2015) 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Appendix D – Letter to Marcus Ray (19 April 2015) 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Appendix E – Letter to Minister Rob Stokes (19 April 2015) 

 



 

 

 


